

We are the 2008 Girls Dynamo Soccer Club.

Our beloved coach and El Centro Police Officer, of 24 years, Efren Coronel died in the line of duty, contacting COVID-19 while apprehending a subject in July 2020. As a team, we decided to petition the City of El Centro to rename Wildflower Park, located at 950 S. Lotus Ave, El Centro CA 92243 to, Efren Cornel Park. On October 6, 2020, the city council voted unanimously in favor of the name change.

We are raising money to place the proper signage, to commemorate Coach Efren's legacy forever. We have fundraised and started a GO Fund Me page (Efren Coronel) and we are almost half way to our goal. We are planning several more fundraisers. We won't stop until we have raised enough money to pay for the sign.

We are asking for your help. A donation, either via the Go Fund Me page or directly to our team. We are also asking for your support by sharing our mission and our Facebook page (Girls Dynamo 2008) or Instagram (dynamogirls2008) on your social media. We are hoping that the word will spread and get more support.

For donations or questions regarding your support, please call or text our team Treasurer, Art Yerena (760) 234-7473.

Thank you for your help, your support and most important, thank you for what you do.

Belani Acosta Belani Acosta

Alexa Ruiz Alexa Ruiz

Kaitlin Tucker Kaitlin tucker

Kiana Tucker

Kaylee Garcia Kaylee Garcia

Jimena Valdovinos Jimena Valdovinos

Melissa Rendon Melissa rendon

Alessandra Islas Av

Leila Yerena leila Merena

Sofia Lopez Sofia Lopez

Madisson Romero Thabison Romano

Kayla Navar Kayla Navav

Victoria Morales Victoria Morales

Gianni Gomez GG

Marianna Marquez Mariana Marquez

Tayanna Venegas Tayana Venegas